
July 12, 2013 

Coach Jay Johnson 

University of Nevada Baseball 

1664 N Virginia St 

Legacy Hall/MS 264 

Reno NV  89557-0110 

Coach Johnson: 

I am writing on behalf of Ken Camel and the Reno Muckdogs.   

I have associated my baseball program with the Muckdogs for approximately three years.  We have had 

several of their graduates play for us when I was at Jacksonville State, and we have recruited others 

after my move here to YSU.  I have found the organization to be professional, well organized, and 

committed to the wellbeing of their players, regardless of age.  

I believe that Ken works extremely hard at what he does, that he represents the Muckdogs well within 

the Reno community, and that businesses in the area are gladly involved with his operation.   

Any involvement that UNR might have with the Muckdogs would be beneficial to both sides and it is 

very unfortunate that it hasn’t happened prior to now. 

If you would like to contact me with questions, or would like to get an additional perspective I invite you 

to do so. Congratulations on your new position and best of luck with the transition! 

Sincerely, 

Steve Gillispie 

Head Baseball Coach  

Youngstown State University 

 


